
"I'M NOT THE LAST WHITE HEAD OF STATE"- F.W. De Klerk 

Mr F.W. de Klerk recently told a German political magazine, "Der 
Spiegel", that he did not believe he would be the last white head of 
state in South Africa. At the same time he warned that if South Africa 
became "ungovernable" . . . "we (the government) have a lot of options 
left (to reverse this) . . . Unfortunately, they are not attractive ones." 
Nor did he rule out the possibility of reimposing a state of emergency if 
political talks failed to "achieve desired ends". He insisted that "whites 
will play a critical role in any (future) government, no matter under 
what constitution". (The Star, the Johannesburg International weekly, 
20 November 1991) ~ 

De Klerk added that he wanted a system of government by coalition 
which would be representative of all players and have "a rotational 
presidency"! "The Westminister system in which a group with 51 per­
cent of the vote has all the power, is unsuitable for South Africa . . . 
For example, we need a second parliamentary chamber to look after 
minority interests." There would be "trouble" if a new system led to 
"the suppression of minority rights and violation of property rights," 
he added. There should not be "a repeat of the conditions in other 
African countries." By the same token, De Klerk contended that "there 



are no landowners in South Africa who did not pay for their property. 
Legitimate landowners have a right to protection." Blaming the ANC 
for "delaying tactics" in his attempts to bring about "the new society", 
De Klerk said: "We are in a rush and we had hoped to achieve more . . . 
and we should have a multi-party conference before the end of the 
year." 


